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NO LUNCH ORDERS 
TOMORROW, the canteen is still open for 

over the counter sales of icypoles and drinks.   
 
2018 Student Leaders Badge Presentation 
Last Friday our 2018 Student Leaders were 
presented with their badges at the Assembly. 
2012 NEPS Student Leaders Ben Van Dyk and 
Phoebe Richardson attended the assembly and 
presented them along with School Council 
President Jen Hutton. Our present day students 
were very happy to see the former students and 
seeing what they may look like in 6 years’ time. 
Thank you to our guests and well done to all of 
our 2018 School and House Captains. 
 

 
School Council elections 
NEPS School Council has parent vacancies for 
2018 due to parent members’ students 
progressing to Secondary College. Therefore if 
you would like to be a School Councillor, please 
see me as we are required to have elections 
prior to our Annual General Meeting in March. 
 
After hours use of NEPS 
It is great to see NEPS community members 
using the facilities after hours; riding bikes or 
playing on the fantastic playground. However 
we have had some issues with Golfers using 
the oval and leaving golf balls behind that are 
hit by our mowers and dangerously sent flying. 
Therefore we will have to ban golf if this 
continues so please use NEPS after hours in a 
safe manner. 
 
Finally, thank you to the students who are 
helping set up the new PA for Friday’s 
assemblies.  
Hopefully we will all be able to hear a little 
better! 
 
Enjoy the week 
Matt McKittrick 
 
 

 
 
Ben Van Dyk and Phoebe Richardson with our 
new 2018 School Captains 

Our 2018 House Captains  

 
           IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

5 
Breakfast  

Club 
8.-8.30am 
Swimming 
notes to 

be retuned 

6 
Breakfast  

Club 
8.-8.30am 

7 
No Preps  
required 

Swimming 
Trials 

Grade 3-6  

8 
 

9 
Last day  
for book 

club orders 
No  

Lunch 
Orders 

12 13 
 

14 
  No Preps  
Required 
Last  day  

for 
payment 
3/4  MD 

swimming 

15 
Swimming 

Sports 
Moe 

Outdoor 
Pool 

No Canteen 
today 

16 
Life Ed 

 
Parent 

afternoon 
tea 2.15pm 

in the 
staffroom 

 

19  
Life Ed  

 

20 
Life Ed 

 
3/4 MD 

commence 
swimming 

21 
Life Ed 

 
No Preps 
required 

22 
 

23 
 
 

26 27 28 
No Preps 
required 

1st March 2 
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Swimming  Sports 
 

Thursday 15th February 

the whole school will go over to 
the Moe outdoor pool for our 
swimming sports. Leaving and 

returning from school by bus and  
Parents: please make sure that you return the 
selected BLUE swimming permission and 
medical forms to your child’s/children’s 
classroom teacher by Monday 5th February.   
Our children will compete in a range of events, 
from official strokes to novelty events that allow 

all our children a chance to get wet and support 
their house.  Thank you to parents who have 
indicated that they are available to help on the 
day, and those parents who have offered to help 
set up can you please meet Mr Pullar at the pool 
at 8.30am. 
 

WE ARE DESPAREATE FOR TIME KEEPERS 
FOR THE DAY. 
If you are able to help please see Mr Pullar asap 
as we cannot run the sports without them. 
 

Thankyou also to those parents who have 
offered to help out through the day. 
 

Please make sure that your child is wearing 
sunscreen on the day and has covered up 
between events, as we don’t want anyone getting 
burnt. If you child needs goggles please make 
sure they have these already adjusted and ready 
to go.  

 Thongs or sandals should be 
packed for footwear at the pool as 
the ground is very hard. 

 Hats are a must!! 

 Students need to sit in the shade 
as much as possible.  

 Students need to bring a refillable 
water bottle so they remain well 
hydrated. 

 Students in grade P-2 will return to 
school around 12.30-1.00pm 

 Students in Grades 3-6 will be at 
the pool all day returning around 
2.30-3.00pm. 

 

This year all students who participate in the 
carnival will receive a participation ribbon.  
 
Only students in senior races will receive place 
ribbons.  
Students competing in races need to use the 
correct stroke technique to the best of their ability 
and not push off from the bottom of the pool or 
grab lane ropes. Students who compete in 
breastroke and butterfly will only be put through 
to the next level if their strokes are deemed 
acceptable by stroke judges.  
 
NEEDED 
If anyone has nay old boogie boards that are not 
needed and you would like to donate them  to  
the school please see Mr Pullar. 
 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB 
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Breakfast Club has started up for 2018 and we 
had some large numbers coming through which 
was great to see. Following on from last weeks 
note in the newsletter, a reminder that we would 
appreciate donations of Apple Juice, 
Margarine, Milo, Large cleaning sponges and 
Size large Latex Free Food Handling Gloves. 
These items assist us to run the breakfast club 
program successfully meeting hygiene standards 
not to mention providing a yummy breakfast for 
your children. We thank you for supporting this 
very worthwhile program. 
 
 
PARENT AFTERNOON TEA 
Paul and Julie would like to hold an afternoon tea 
in the staffroom at 2.15pm next Friday 16th 
February just before assembly. We would love to 
see any parents (mums and dads) who are able 
to come and have a chat. Paul and Julie are 
keen to share their plans for 2018 and to hear 
any of your own ideas. It would be great to see 
some of the new prep parents. 
 
 
TUNING INTO KIDS 
Paul is looking to run another Tuning Into Kids 
program soon. Ideally there will be one run each 
term if there is enough interest. Term one was 
going to be on a Monday night but due to other 
commitments Paul is looking to run the next 
Tuning Into Kids on a Thursday night. If you 
are interested in attending this amazing program 
please leave your name, number and child's 
name at the office. Paul will be in contact about a 
start date once numbers are confirmed. I'D 
LOVE TO SEE SOME MORE DADS ATTEND 
THE PROGRAM!! 
 
 
FAMILY SUPPORT 
Sometimes we go through difficult times in our 
lives where we can always do with some support 
to help us get back on track. If you have some 
worries about your children or even your family 
situation that could be affecting your children, we 
have a very strong welfare team at NEPS who 
work very hard with families to make sure all our 
students are getting the best learning and social 
experience they can during their time with us. It 
doesn't matter if it's about behaviours, a recent 
passing of a loved one, relationship problems, 
learning difficulties or difficulties in friendships .... 
our team have the knowledge and expertise to 
support you whether that be through a referral 
and direct contact with our welfare team.  

If you'd like to chat to Paul or Julie Bruce about 
any of your concerns please let the office know 
and one of us will make contact with you. 
 
 
 
 
RESPECTFUL RELATIONSHIPS 
Last year we had small pieces of information in 
each newsletter about the Respectful 
Relationships initiative. For new families to the 
school you should be able to access these 
online. In a nutshell, this initiative has come 
about as a part of the findings from the Royal 
Commission into Family Violence. The goal is to 
educate students, parents and the wider 
community about respectful relationships with 
our peers, families, partners and community and 
to promote the prevention of violence. NEPS 
have a strong implementation team made up of 
Matt McKittrick, Julie Skee, Paul Fry, Mike Pullar, 
Matthew Dubois, Karen Salienko and Jude 
Bergmann as our parent representative. The 
team are committed to providing informative 
updates and a violence free community. 
This year we will be offering information sessions 
to families about this initiative then facilitating this 
learning in the classrooms with your children. We 
will continue to have information updates in the 
newsletter and promote positive family 
relationships by holding a Mother/Grandmother & 
Father/Grandfather night throughout the year. 
These nights were very successful last year and 
we hope with some exciting activities and great 
prizes as raffles that they will be bigger and 
better than ever. 
 
 
WELFARE QUOTE 
Parents are the ultimate role models for children. 
Every word, movement and action has an effect. 
No other person or outside force has a greater 
influence on a child than the parent – Bob 
Keesha 
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CANTEEN 
Just a reminder that the 
canteen will be closed on 
Thursday 15th February the 
day of the swimming sports. 
  

The Canteen is open Monday,Tuesday  
Wednesday for over the counter sales of icypoles 
and snacks.  

Parents please note: Lunch Order days are 
Thursday and Fridays only, and no more than 
$5.00 can be brought to school. 
Students are also advised they cannot buy for 
friends. 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 
GRADE 6 PRINTING 
The grade six printing on the back of students 
polos will be done later in the term, please 
lookout for a note later this term.  
 
GRADE 6 JACKETS  

Any grade six student still wanting to order the 
grade six jacket can do so at the uniform shop 
any time during the year. Forms and sizing is 
available at the uniform shop. 
 
UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 

After this week, the uniform shop will be open 
only on a Monday morning from 8.30am to 
9.00am or by appointment made at the office. 
Uniform order forms are available at the office 
and can be dropped in the drop box to be put 
together and sent home with your child asap. 
 
LOST PROPERTY 

Lost property is situated outside the uniform 
shop. Each term we have a huge number of un 
named garments that cannot find their owner. 
These are taken to charity each term. To save 
the disappointment of losing garments please 
NAME all clothing, clearly, so these can be 
returned to you. 
 

 
        
Book Club   
Occurs twice a term. 
Your child will only receive one 
catalogue.  
Tomorrow is the last day to order 

book club.     

 

 

 

 
Preps First week 
Regina 

 
 
Billy, Ashton and Cooper 

 
 
Lashanta and Ella. 

 

         
Kai and Harper 

 


